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2021 STEWARDSHIP CAMPAIGN 

“PARTNERS IN SPREADING GOOD NEWS!” 

 

Dear Members and Friends of Northwood, 

As we begin to prepare our church’s budget for the coming year, our prayer is that you will embrace the teaching in the scrip-

tures that calls us to be partners in spreading the good news of Jesus Christ. As we yearn to move beyond this unprecedented pan-

demic, we ask you to prayerfully consider making an increased financial gift for 2021 from your current level of giving.  Our 

stewardship theme, “Partners Spreading Good News” comes from Philippians 1:4-6 in which the Apostle Paul says to those 

Christians who felt so close as his partners in ministry: 

 

“Whenever I pray, I make my requests for all of you with joy, 5 for you have been my partners in spreading the Good 

News about Christ from the time you first heard it until now. 6 And I am certain that God, who began the good work 

within you, will continue His work until it is finally finished on the day when Christ Jesus returns.” 

 

You will be receiving a stewardship letter in the next week as we prepare for the dedication of our pledges on Sunday, Novem-

ber 8th, Dedication Sunday. Along with the stewardship letter you will find a small envelope with the church address printed 

on it. You may use this to return your pledge card by mail or to the office during our current office hours from 9:00 am to 1:00 

pm, Monday through Thursday.  When we are able to return to in-person worship you may also drop off your pledge card in the 

designated giving stations/boxes available in the narthex.  

Finally, on behalf of the church staff, I want to thank you for your supportive telephone calls, emails and cards. We are so grate-

ful for your strong support during this time in which we have been unable to have in-person worship. Thank you for your gra-

cious understanding. We all long for the time when we can return to in-person worship.  I pray that time comes soon in God’s 

good and right time. You may have noticed that we have been announcing that the livestreaming of the Ignite Contemporary 

Service, which is currently broadcast at 9:30, will be moved to 9:00 am beginning November 1st.  This will allow volunteers to 

clean and sanitize the sanctuary prior to the 11:00 am traditional worship service when in-person worship resumes. We give 

thanks to God for the Commission for In-Person worship that has been meeting faithfully to make that time a reality.  

Truly we have been great partners in confronting this pandemic together! Let each one of us plan to give generously in the com-

ing year, certain that God who began a good work in us, will continue in 2021! Remember, every gift counts, as we partner in 

Christ’s call to spread God’s good news! 

 

Your pastor and friend, 

Chris 

Donations Accepted at Northwood Presbyterian 
  

We gladly accept donations of the following items. If you wish to donate anything 

outside this list, please contact the church office. Thank you for your generosity! 

Medicine  

Bottles 
Donations of pill bot-

tles collected at 

Northwood are delivered to the 

Clearwater Free Clinic, which pro-

vides medicine at low cost to its 

patients, who are primarily the un-

insured working poor and their 

children. When donating your bot-

tles, be sure the pill bottles are 

clean, both inside and out, with the 

labels and glue residue removed. 

The clinic’s staff is grateful for 

Northwood’s contributions!  

Can Tabs 
Please collect tabs from 

cans of soda, soup, etc. 

and then 

bring them 

t o  t h e 

church and 

put them in 

the basket 

by the entrance nearest to 

the church office. These 

donations will go to Shrin-

ers Hospitals for Children 

to help children in need! 

  

   Canned    
     Food 

Canned Meats 
Canned Ravioli 

Canned Pasta 
Canned Chili 
Canned Tuna 

Canned Baked Beans 
Canned Chunky Soup 

Canned Fruits 
Peanut Butter 

Jelly 
  

These canned foods are used to 
make up our food pantry bags 
that are given to those in need 
in our local community.  



 
 
 
   
Sunday,  November 1: 
All Saints’ Day/Blanket Sunday  
9:00 A.M. Online IGNITE Service  
11:00 A.M. Online Traditional Service 
 
Sunday, November 8:  
Stewardship/Dedication Sunday 
9:00 A.M. Online IGNITE Service  
11:00 A.M. Online Traditional Service 
  
Sunday, November 15: 
9:00 A.M. Online IGNITE Service  
11:00 A.M. Online Traditional Service 
  
Sunday, November 22: 
9:00 A.M. Online IGNITE Service  
11:00 A.M. Online Traditional Service 
 
Sunday, November 29:  
First Sunday of Advent 
9:00 A.M. Online IGNITE Service  
11:00 A.M. Online Traditional Service 
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newsletter, e-mail communications@northwoodpc.org, or place it in 

Emily Cantin’s box in  the church office. The deadline is the 3rd 

Monday of the month. 
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Staff members are available to answer any 

questions you might have regarding 

church related programs. 
  
Chris Curvin, Pastor 

Paul Means, Associate Pastor 

Stephanie Carson, Music 

Tom Huffman, Music 

Rosalie Bradford, Youth and Families 

Chris Hurst, Business Administrator 

Linda O’Leary, Bookkeeper 

Emily Cantin, Director of Communications 

Volunteer Opportunity 
Meals on Wheels has received a grant that will allow 

them to serve all remaining 500 clients on their waiting 

list through 2020. As a result, Meals on Wheels is look-

ing for volunteers who might have a couple of hours 

each week to help with the tremendous  increase in 

meals that need to be delivered. If you would like to con-

sider volunteering, please contact Pastor Paul at 

paul@northwoodpc.org or 727-796-8090. 

What’s Going on with Music in Covid-19 Culture? 
 

Things have changed in every aspect of our lives, including the music ministry at Northwood and every other church.  We thank 

you all for your patience and understanding as we try to navigate this new culture.   
 

Here are a few things we have done to include music safely in the services: 
 The praise band has been pared down to 6 people, distanced, in 3-4 rotations (just 3 singers) and continue to lead worship 

every week at the 9:30 ignite service.  Many thanks to Larry and Jeanne Stephen who led worship, along with myself, for a 

number of weeks until we felt safe enough to include others. 
 A handbell quartet and duet pre-recorded a few songs that have aired livestream. 
 Various soloists and duets in traditional worship and playing past choir anthems during the services. 
 Also, Tom Huffman played beautiful voluntaries and hymns as I, and others, sang the melody for you all to sing at home. 
 

Going forward: 
This week we have an outdoor choir rehearsal.  It is to help with community and connection and to let us use our voices in a safe 

outdoor space.  I am looking forward to that!  Indoor singing with many voices is not advisable.  We hope to gradually increase 

the singers with duets, trios and quartets. 
This week, the children’s handbell and Orff group is meeting.  Only 4 children have decided to participate, but we can make it 

work and look forward to having them play in worship. 
I’m still navigating adult handbells as many have opted out.  Each ringer is crucial, so looking at smaller ensembles -

quartets, quintets and other options. Youth handbells will begin rehearsals soon in smaller ensembles. Youth and children’s choirs 

will be on hold for the time being. 
 

Ring, Sing & Mingle and the Christmas Cantata unfortunately will not be able to happen in 2020.  That is heartbreaking, 

but necessary.  We do hope to have our Annual Garage Sale.  The workers have been polled and most want to work.  Susan Curry, 

our leader, is enthusiastic, as always, and excited for it to begin.  Please save your ‘stuff’ for us!   
 

We are grateful to the Johnston family for being our technical team.  Our very small booth was staffed entirely by the 5 Johnstons. 

We are looking to increase the size of the booth so they can have a break and allow others to help in a distanced space.  Many up-

grades technically were required and are continuing. 
 

We thank you for your wonderful and encouraging notes and even your financial support.  We are humbled by your generosity. 
 

God is Good and in control.  We pray for wisdom as we move forward in a pandemic in these uncharted waters.  We miss you all 

and look forward to all being together again soon! 
 

Blessings, 
Stephanie Carson 
Director of Music 

Cedarkirk Women’s Retreat 

Save the Date 
Something to look forward to! Save the date for the 

Cedarkirk Women’s Retreat held on February 19-21, 

2021. 

mailto:paul@northwoodpc.org


6 www.northwoodpc.org The Window, November 2020 3 

Prayer Ministry 
Bill Allen, Ken Andreassen, Carol Anderson, Julie 

Bryant, Bonnie Beyer, Virginia Cromwell, Darrough 

Diamond, Linda Diamond, Don Drummond, Sue 

GaVette, Shirley Gleason, Don & Beth Gutermann, 

Lyn Heider, Jeri Heycock, Al & Ethel Holden, Fred 

Inkles, Joyce Klotz, Mildred Martin, Robin MacLen-

nan, Charlotte McQuown, Norman Phillips, David 

Smith,  Gene Snyder, Ruth White.  

Given by: 
Bill & Patty Martin 

Garry & Carol Justice 

Mary Torrisi 

Don & Polly Hamilton 

Leilani Pearson 

Linda Ciokan 

Annette Pierce 

Jean Swintek 

Jean Swintek 

Linda Ciokan 

 

Given by: 
Kay Scheuerman 

Kay Scheuerman 

Kay Scheuerman 

Kay Scheuerman 

Kay Scheuerman 

Kay Scheuerman 

Kay Scheuerman 

Kay Scheuerman 

Kay Scheuerman 

In Memory of: 
Nancy Johnson 

Nancy Johnson 

Nancy Johnson 

Nancy Johnson 

Nancy Johnson 

Nancy Johnson 

Nancy Johnson 

Nancy Johnson 

Bobbi Wetherill 

Bobbi Wetherill 

 

In Honor of: 
Claudia Alwood 

Chris Hurst 

Linda O’Leary 

Emily Cantin 

Mark Johnston 

Chris Curvin 

Paul Means 

Tom Huffman 

Stephanie Carson 

Memorial Gifts 

Email Scam Alert 
You may be aware that some of our members, and 

even our church staff, have received scam emails, that 

appear to be from Pastor Chris and others by email. 

The emails scams of financial help often come in the 

request for you to purchase gift cards. Our pastors do 

NOT send these emails. This email scam is also hap-

pening to pastors in other churches across the nation at 

this point. Please know that your pastors and the 

church staff will never solicit any funds in this man-

ner. Simply forward the message of such a request to 

the church office so that we can collect them for the 

police. It saddens us when anyone seeks to do harm 

but especially when they prey on the kindness and 

Christ-like hearts of our members.  Be aware of scams 

by email and phone calls!  

NEWS FROM THE MISSION FIELD 
 

Beth-El 
Thanks to God and your support, our families have Beth-El 

as an option to feed their children, remain in their homes, 

and have access to basic needs. Thank you so much for 

partnering with us with your gift of $1720.00. With your 

generous gift you impart hope! 

Teresita Matos-Post, Executive Director 
 

Clearwater Free Clinic 
On behalf of Clearwater Free Clinic and the patients we 

serve, I want to sincerely thank you for your generous do-

nation of $250.00 in supporting our mission. Your contin-

ued support of our programs makes a truly lasting inpact on 

our uninsured families. Thank you so much! 

Jeannie Shapiro, CEO   

Meredith Reagin, Development Manager 
 

Foundation for International Missions 
Thank you for your generous donation of $250.00 given in 

support of our mission at the New Hope Clinic in Rural 

Honduras. This is a thoughtful way to support this mission 

which depends on all of us for its continuation. We count 

on your continued support to keep our clinic  workforce in 

place. Thank you! We are continuously reminded that we 

love because HE first loved us. 

Frances M. Mikuta, Assistant Treasurer 

Your Giving Matters 
Even when we can’t be together, your giving matters.  We 

want to continue being the church in our community and to 

each and every one of you in the days ahead.  Your contin-

ued faithfulness to the mission and ministry of Northwood 

through your giving is critical as the church’s expenses do 

not stop.  Please commit to maintain your regular schedule 

of giving throughout this time by mailing your gift or using 

one of the online platforms below for giving electronically: 
  
1. Text NPCHURCH to 73256 and follow the prompts. 

2. Visit www.northwoodpc.org and click on the giving 

tab. 

3. Click “Give” under the ChurchLife app menu options. 

Spotlight on Deacons’ Ministries  
Hurricane Season 2020 

 The Hurricane Ministry of our church’s Board of Deacons assists members in need of temporary housing during hurri-

canes or severe tropical storms.  If you are in need of emergency housing during or after a storm – or if you are able to share 

your home with members-in-need – please contact Eleanor Cicerchi at ecicerchi@gmail.com or 607-382-1781.  You may also 

contact the Rev. Paul Means at 727-796-8090 or communications@northwoodpc.org. 

 When calling to ask for emergency housing,  please provide your name, best contact information, number of peo-

ple needing accommodation, the number and type of pets you have, and any special needs. 

If emailing to offer housing, please use the subject “Hurricane Volunteer” and include your name, address, phone number, 

email address, number of people you can accommodate and whether you have pets or can accept them. If you know your 

evacuation zone, please include that. 

 Note that the Pinellas County Department of Health maintains a special needs evacuation database of people who 

are mobility or otherwise impaired and may need assistance during a hurricane.  Local fire/rescue departments call people on 

that list before an emergency and assist with evacuation. To put your name or that of a family member on the list, call 727-784

-8668. 

 This year, because of the pandemic, the Pinellas County Office of Emergency Management will have more than 100 

emergency shelters in North Pinellas, instead of the usual four.  Your local fire/rescue department can help you find a shelter 

if that is needed. 

 Finally, the best advice for all of us is to be prepared. One helpful resource is baynews9.com.  Click on “Weather, 

then “Hurricane Center” to find weather advisories, maps of evacuation zones and routes, and checklists for your family and 

pets.   

Halloween Candy for Music Ministry 
If you have leftover Halloween candy or find some 

good BOGO deals, the music ministry will gladly ac-

cept your donations. We use the candy as incentives in 

our children’s choirs as they are gradually starting 

back. Thank you for your generosity! Questions? Con-

tact Stephanie Carson,727-796-8090. 

Important Calendar Information 
Many meetings have gone to an online plat-

form. However, if your team/committee 

wishes to meet in person (with physical dis-

tance and masks), please check the church calendar 

online at www.northwoodpc.org to be sure your 

event/meeting is still listed.  Many meeting spaces 

have been expanded to meet physical distance re-

quirements and a room previously reserved might 

have been reassigned to a group that has made a new 

request for in person meeting space.     

Beth-El Blanket Drive & Drop 
On Saturday, October 31st, Mission and Outreach Min-

istry members will be collecting blankets and light jack-

ets for the Beth-El farm workers.  The Mission and Out-

reach Ministry members will be masked and ready to 

accept your donations from 9:00 a.m. until noon at the 

church.  All CDC safety protocols will be in place and 

there will be no need to exit your vehicle as this will be a 

"drop and drive" event.  Donations can also be dropped 

off at the church prior to this event from 9:00 to 1:00 

Monday through Thursday during the month of October. 

If you would like to give online please follow the 

prompts and select Beth-El Mission. Thank you North-

wood for your continued generosity!! 

http://www.northwoodpc.org
mailto:ecicerchi@gmail.com
mailto:communications@northwoodpc.org
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Kids’ Corner Preschool Registration 
Registration is currently open for the 2020-2021 school year! 

We have openings in our 2’s, 3’s, and VPK.  Please share the 

news!  If you are interested in a tour of the school, please contact 

the school at 727-723-7679 or schooldirector@northwoodpc.org 

or to set up an appointment. 

 

What’s Going on in Citylight 
 

 We are over half way done with our fall school semester. Despite the circumstances, Citylight has continued to stay 

active and offer a blend of virtual and in-person youth programs! We still managed to have a good summer and take advantage 

of this time to grow in relationships and in our faith. We currently have 5 virtual programs a week: Young Men & Women’s 

Bible Studies, Sunday School, Virtual Youth Group Lessons Wednesdays, Virtual Trivia, Game Nights, and Virtual Faith Con-

nection Chats. Our Confirmation Class of 2020 meets twice a month virtually as well as our college group! We have also done 

some outdoor movie nights, small group beach days, park hangouts, slip n slide kickball, game/sporting events, and kayaking 

days. 

 As we finish up this fall semester, we are going to transition into normalizing Citynight on Wednesdays again and hav-

ing some form of a Friday game night/event twice a month, to go along with our virtual schedule. We have adjusted our sched-

ule a little bit to better serve the needs of our youth and families. 

 We started our new College Group this past month via Zoom!  We will build this program off a virtual platform but 

hope to connect in person during the Holidays. We have so many high school graduates this year and we are devoted to provid-

ing a space for them to remain connected to their church during and after this new transition in their lives. Let’s keep our class 

of 2020 in our prayers as they navigate through this new adventure in this unexpected way. 

 Unfortunately, the 2020 Fall Fusion Youth Retreat has been cancelled. However, we have rescheduled our Challenge 

to Change Mission Trip to 2021 Spring Break! The Mission trip will be from Sunday Afternoon March 14th, to Wednesday 

evening March 17th. The sign up is available in the Youth & Families Email. 

 We are returning to Metropolitan Ministries this year for their Annual Holiday Food Drive and Shop a Thon! Please 

join us Monday, November 23rd from 10:00 am to 3:30 pm. This will be an Outdoor event. You can ride on the church van, or 

drive separately. We have plenty of volunteer spots available for middle, high, and college students! We also have plenty of 

adult spots as well! If you have been feeling God calling you to serve in this time of your life, now is your chance. Please email 

me at bradfordrosalie@gmail.com if you are interested in volunteering, or see the sign up in our Youth and Families Weekly 

Email.  As we do our best to keep our community safe, please continue to follow our Safe Citylight Guidelines that are in our 

Weekly Emails and on our social media pages. 

 Even though our 2020 school year has started differently than we ever expected, do not lose hope! We can continue to 

focus on relationship building using the virtual tools we are so lucky to have. We can also take advantage of this time to reach 

out to people we have not had the chance to and take advantage of the time we have with our families. Try to see the silver lin-

ing and try to hear how God is speaking to you, specifically, during this time. Please continue to pray for the safety and well 

being of our community and the impact Covid-19 has had on people physically, emotionally and financially. Please continue to 

participate in our virtual ministry; providing ideas, prayers and good spirits. As your Director of Youth & Families, my job is 

to always support you, especially during times like these. Please reach out with your prayers, needs and concerns.  

 

“Now may the Lord of peace himself give you peace at all times and in every way.” - 2 Thessalonians 3:16 

          

        Rosalie Bradford, 

                             Director of Youth & Family Ministries  

 

 

 
 

Prayer, Joys and Concerns 
Each Sunday we will be worshiping online at both 9:00 

& 11:00am. The Ignite contemporary service has a time 

of “prayers, joys and concerns” where people individu-

ally offer prayer requests. While worshiping via 

livestream we wanted to make that possible. If you 

have a "prayers, joys or concerns" request you would 

like lifted up at the 9:00am service, please go online to 

our homepage at www.northwoodpc.org and click on 

“Prayer Request” under the “Resources” tab. Just re-

member that these prayer requests may be shared via 

livestream. If anything is private, do not submit it for 

sharing this way. We will share as many as the time 

permits. 

Virtual Brown Bag Bible Study  

on Livestream and Facebook Live 
This study meets on Thursdays at noon through 

livestream and Facebook live. Pastor Paul will con-

clude the study on the Old Testament Book of Job 

on November 5th. Then on Thursday, November 

12th, Pastor Paul will begin a five week study on the 

major themes of Advent. As we move towards 

Christmas this will be a time when we will reflect on 

what it means to welcome anew the Christ Child into 

our hearts, and as a result what it means to live as a 

dearly beloved child of God. 

Experiencing God Class 
If you’d like to join the Experiencing God class virtually  

via Zoom at 10:30am on Sunday mornings, please con-

tact Vicki Krueger at vickilee33@aol.com and she will 

send you the meeting details each week. 

Fresh Brewed 
Fresh Brewed will meet on the first Friday of every 
month at 10:30am via Zoom. This month we will meet 
November 6th. The new book will be “Deeply Rooted; 
Knowing Self, Growing in God” by Christopher Marcie. 
Please contact Louise Mylin for a Zoom code and if you 
have any questions (727) 787-9868. 

 Wednesday Bible Study 
A study of the Book of Matthew meets every Wednesday at 

7:00pm through Zoom. The study guide being used is The 

Immersion Bible Study: Matthew by J. Ellsworth Kalas. If 

you’d like to join the Wednesday Bible Study or need a study 

book, please email Cindy Huffman at lucindy1@aol.com and 

she will forward you the Zoom link. All are welcome!  

Presbyterian Women 

Nov. 5th at 11:00am 
Presbyterian Women are using a Bible 
study called “Into the Light: Finding 
Hope through Prayer and Lament” by P. 
Lynn Miller. This is a 9-month study on 
reclaiming the practice of lament through 
Biblical study. Study books are available 

for purchase. The study will be available through 
livestreaming on the first Thursday of each month at 
11:00 AM and will be led by Pastor Curvin. This 
month we will meet on November 5th. Everyone is 
welcome! If you’d like more information or have 
any questions, please contact Patty Martin at 
bill.martin2@verizon.net. 

mailto:schooldirector@northwoodpc.org
mailto:bradfordrosalie@gmail.com
mailto:lucindy1@aol.com

